Chairman Larry Morse called the regular meeting of the Board to order at 8:00 p.m. Trustees Larry Morse, Mark Reed, John McMahan, and Fiscal Officer Marie Rohrbaugh were also present. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Chairman Larry Morse moved to approve the March 16, 2022 regular meeting minutes as presented, second by Trustee Mark Reed, 3 ayes, motion carried.

NAD: Trustee John McMahan presented NAD's reports.

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR: Zoning Administrator will contact contractor & attorney for bar on Southwest corner Footville-Richmond Rd. and Mechanicsville regarding zoning application. Zoning Administrator Ron Folsom reported Gentry Hearing scheduled for April 29, 2022 at 8:30 a.m.

ZONING COMMISSION: No Report. Commissioner Chuck Loya reported the next meeting scheduled for April 18, 2022 at 7:30 p.m. at the Trumbull Township Administrative Building.

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS: No report. The Fiscal Officer reported Chairman Robin Brower has not scheduled a meeting for Kyle Pohto's variance hearing.

TRUMBULL TOWNSHIP FIRE AND RESCUE: Fire Chief Tom Clay reported two fire calls one for lightening striking a garage, and one for a chimney fire, our thirteen SCBA Air Packs and the Air Compressor were tested by Atlantic Emergency Solutions on April 1, 2022 with one Air Pack needing a replacement part to be installed when part arrives, on April 6, 2022 SR 534 transformer was hit with lightening requiring use of the fire departments backup generator while the pumps on the trucks were being vacuum tested by Finley Fire with any defective valves to be replaced when parts arrive, will talk with Road Superintendent concerning fire department driveway.

ROAD AND BRIDGE: Trustee Mark Reed reported routine ditching, maintaining and applying gravel are ongoing. Trustee Mark Reed stated the Road Department works with other townships trading labor and equipment for road maintenance, Graham Road property owners at 3300 and 3589 require cleaning of plugged ditches, removed scrap metal from township garage yard that was recycled receiving \$824.00. Trustee Mark Reed asked residents to keep grass clippings out of roadway. Road Superintendent Joe Sypniewski will get an estimate for welding International Dump Truck #1, and a crushed concrete estimate for use on fire department driveway.

OLD BUSINESS: The Chairman reported no progress on trading or using leftover lights, received 2 quotes for gutters will review next meeting. Trustee John McMahan reported he and Road Assistant Mike Petro checked on fencing Riverdale Road Cemetery, no quote received for repairing Old Town Hall. Trustee Mark Reed reported waiting on SR 534 and SR 166 pole

lighting cost. The Board discussed options and cost for a spring clean-up day, no decision was made, will revisit in next few months.

NEW BUSINESS: The Fiscal Officer presented a letter from Austinburg Township regarding interest in a starting to hold meetings for a manned joint fire district. Chief Tom Clay commented on township trustees taking part in some form of fire protection counsel, similar to NAD with volunteer fire departments remaining and equipment shared with satellite system. The issue will need to be discussed many times. Trustee John McMahan stated he would be interested in going to the meetings.

Fiscal Officers Report: The Fiscal Officers' financial reports and document reflecting timely payment of Township bills were reviewed. Chairman Larry Morse moved to approve the Fiscal Officer's financial reports, seconded by Trustee Mark Reed, 3 ayes, motion carried. The Fiscal Officer reported receiving 1st Half Property Tax Revenue Gross of \$161,011.56 and Net of \$147,952.00. The Fiscal Officer presented Ohio Public Works Commission District 7 FY-24 (Round 37) funding pre-application information filing due May 27, 2022. The Fiscal Officer reported on First United Church of Christ sponsoring Ashtabula County Electronic Waste Recycling Event on April 23, 2022 from 9 am to 3 pm.

The Chairman opened the floor for comments from others in attendance who desired to speak. Tom O'Brien requested a longer culvert be installed. Trustee Mark Reed will check on and get back to him. Mr. Accettola inquired if his culvert issue has been reviewed. The Board of Trustees stated they are continuing to review the issue.

Trustee John McMahan moved to adjourn the regular meeting, seconded by Trustee Mark Reed, 3 ayes, motion carried. LORNIC Acetala Admitted to blocking up ditch on his property at The end of The meety.

Page 2 of 2

4-20-22 Me 1 Mahan March 1 1000 71

1